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Ms. Ingrid Berzins 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
GPO Box 39  
Sydney NSW 2001 

 

Dear Ms. Berzins,   

Goulburn Base Hospital MOD 2 Design Refinements  
(SSD 8667 Mod 2) 

Thank you for your correspondence via ePlanning portal (ref: PAE-724) on 14 October 2019, 
requesting Transport for NSW (TfNSW) to review and comment on the above modification to 
the subject State Significant Development (SSD 8667 Mod 2) Application.  

The proposed modification includes changes to the Goulburn Base Hospital (GBH) site-layout, 
signage and materials to provide better public outcomes. On this note, the exhibited 
documents have been reviewed and the following comment is provided below.  

Way Finding  

Comment  

The proposed modifications include changes to signage to provide better wayfinding 

outcomes.  

Wayfinding outcomes can be further improved by increasing awareness of public and active 

transport access to and from the hospital.   

Recommendation  

It is recommended to include wayfinding strategies and travel access guides along with the 

signage modifications to assist with increasing the mode share of walking, cycling and public 

transport. Regarding public transport, it is recommended that wayfinding to the nearby bus 

stops at Goldsmith St and Albert St is included.  

If you require clarification of the above, please do not hesitate to contact Ken Ho, Transport 
Planner, via email at ken.ho@transport.nsw.gov.au. 

 
Yours sincerely 

30/10/2019 
Mark Ozinga 
Principal Manager, Land Use Planning & Development 
Customer Strategy and Technology  

Objective Reference: CD19/08248 
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